Andy Peters

From: PINNEY Mike * DEQ <Mike.PINNEY@deq.oregon.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, February 7, 2023 9:54 AM

To: Adam Shultz

Cc: Andy Peters

Subject: RE: City of Molalla- Private Property SSO 123 E. 6th
Received.

Michael Pinney PE

Senior Environmental Engineer

Northwest Region — Source Control

Oregon Department of Environmental Quality
700 NE Multnomah St., Suite 600

Portland OR, 97232

971-227-1765

From: Adam Shultz <ashultz@cityofmolalla.com>

Sent: Tuesday, February 7, 2023 9:51 AM

To: PINNEY Mike * DEQ <Mike.PINNEY@deq.oregon.gov>
Cc: Andy Peters <apeters@cityofmolalla.com>

Subject: City of Molalla- Private Property SSO 123 E. 6th

Good Morning Mr. Pinney,

On 2/6/23 the City of Molalla found an open trench with raw sewage being deliberately dumped into it at 123 E. 6 St.
Molalla, OR 97038. The property owner was in the process of replacing their sewer lateral without City or County
permitting. Although the sewage being dumped was not leaving the private property the City verbally notified the
homeowner to stop the dumping of raw sewage immediately and issued a Stop Work Order Notice. The City also
instructed the homeowner to secure the open trench to prevent any possible fall situations. On 2/7/23 the homeowner
has pulled a City permit and has been given 5 days to correct the situation.

Adam Shultz, Public Works Maintenance Section Supervisor
920 Toliver Rd.| PO Box 248 | Molalla, OR 97038

Cell Phone - 503-793-8402

Office Phone- 503-829-5401

Email - ashultz@cityofmolalla.com

Website — www.cityofmolalla.com

" CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The information contained in this email message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the
intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential and privileged information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or distribution is
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prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient and have received this communication in error, please contact the sender by reply email and
destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you.



